Rotary District 6510 Disaster Response Committee
Minutes July 9, 2019
Members present on the call:
Chair PDG Joe Miller; iPDG Jill Pietrusinski; PDG Wayne Gerlock; 
Lynn Lenker has expressed an interest in purchasing 10 solar lights to store in the Disaster trailer
Jill expressed concern over our lack of attendance at the monthly conference calls.  
Wayne said we have to continue to promote the committee and do club visits to qualify for funding.  We have enough money to purchase another generator. 
Wayne wants to verify our insurance coverage on the trailer and whose policy it falls under.  He will contact RI for verification
O’Fallon police department is interested in an MOU.  We have an interest from SIUC as well as Metropolis.  Wayne doesn’t think we will get one from Disaster Aid USA.  Wayne will work on a template that can be customized to each event use. 
Jill suggested we get a presentation to the two new clubs in Steeleville and Friends of Scott soon to engage them in the committee.
Joe said we are still expecting payments from Mascoutah.  Wayne will report at future call the 2018-2019 donations from clubs. We will work on presentations to clubs for this year.  Joe will send the slides to Wayne and stated it’s important to convey we do not Self Dispatch. Wayne also referenced our ability to build a database rapidly that is county specific. 
Joe reported the trailer is 70% ready roll.
Joe will ask Aur if the Rotary Community Corps is aware of the DR committee and would they be interested in supporting volunteer efforts if needed.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Our next call will be August 13 call in # 618-230-4116 code 6510#

Respectfully Submitted, PDG Jill Pietrusinski
